
May 15, 2022 

Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is 
Principal Robert Florio with your weekly update: 

 Thank you to all the students, teachers’ staff, parents and guardians for making 
Saturday Biology EOC a great success – we had over 255 students show up to take 
their Biology EOC. Thank you for making that happen and supporting this important 
initiative 

 We have tested FSA Reading and Algebra, US History and Biology EOC and we will 
start Geometry EOC this week. Make ups are ongoing. We continue to strive 95% of 
our eligible students as is required to qualify for a school grade. We need your 
assistance and cooperation in getting your student to school on time, rested and 
ready to do their best. We have worked too hard and have come too far to stop now 
and not see this through. We can and will accomplish all our goals together! Thank 
you 

o 9th and 10th graders are utilizing their school issued laptops for all FSA/EOC 
tests. Please have your student bring their laptops to school fully charged and 
with their chargers for testing 

 Congratulations to our Boys Varsity Baseball Team who have made it to the Regional 
Finals for the first time in school history. The team will take on Jesuit Monday May 16 
at Jesuit at 7 pm. Tickets are on sale at gofan.co. We are asking that you come out 
and support our team as they compete to qualify for the state finals! 

 Congratulations to our Head Baseball Coach Ralph Rogers for being named Pinellas 
County Coach of the Year 

 Congratulations to Ms. Jennifer Sinphay who was recognized last week at our 
District’s AVID Coordinator of the Year 

 Congratulations to Senior Kiyah Moses who was recognized as our school’s Turn 
Around Student of the Year at a District breakfast 

 This will be the LAST week of extended learning this Monday through Thursday in 
our Media Center from 2 to 3 pm. Teachers from all core area academics are 
available to assist your student with homework, test preparation and tutoring 

 Summer Bridge Registration has begun. We will host Summer Bridge this year 
featuring: 

o Algebra EOC Prep 
o Algebra Credit Recovery 
o ACT Reading Prep 
o ACT Math Prep 
o Dates for two sessions starting June 6 through June 23rd and June 

27th through July 13 
o Please find the registration link on our school’s website 



 Graduation is Friday May 20th at 7:30 am Tropicana Field. That is a regular school day. 
Any student coming to school that day will be supervised in the Cafeteria. It is the 
last day of school before underclassmen exams start on Monday May 23rd. We will 
abbreviate the periods, so students can go to all their even day classes that day. 
Details on our graduation can be found on our school’s website. Bell Schedule for 
Friday May 20th is in this communication and available on our website 

 Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health 
and high spirits! 
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